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	Please ask for
	Mike Buxton/ Linda Burke  
	Our ref
	  LB/UNDEV/Chesterton/03/01050/F
	Your ref
	  

	Direct Dial
	01295 221838  
	Fax
	01295 221856  
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09 May 2008  
Dear Mr Payne

Bicester Golf and Country Club Akeman Street Chesterton
Two articles reported in the  Bicester Advertiser dated 24 August 2007 and 21 March 2008 refer to a proposed four star hotel at Chesterton Golf Club.
This may be an error in the reporting of the expansion of the Country Club since, planning permission has not been granted for a hotel.

You will be aware of condition 2 of planning permission CHS 344/90 which states:

“that overnight accommodation hereby permitted shall be occupied only by members, their guests and members of visiting golf societies
Reason – In the interests of highway safety, amenity of residentaila property, rear access roads and to control the method of operation in an area where a hotel would not have been permitted”.

Similarly, condition 7 of planning permissions 02/00182/F and 03/01050/F state:
“That the overnight accommodation hereby permitted shall be occupied only by members of Bicester Golf and Country Club, their guests and members of visiting golf societies.

Reason - In the interests of highway safety, amenity of neighbouring residential properties and to retain planning control over a development where a hotel would not normally be permitted.”
I would like to remind you that planning permission has not been granted for the use the Country Club as a hotel. Would you please confirm the position.
Yours sincerely

Mike Buxton

(Enforcement Team Leader)
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